### RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

### William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; William M. White, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Steve McNelis, Co-Interim Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Deputy Chief Chris Flanagan, Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Traffic Safety Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio and Lori DeNicola

FR: William A. Colarulo

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, APRIL 18, 2018, 10:00 AM.

### **NEW BUSINESS**

1. Hill Top Prep's Annual Thrill on the Hill 5K to be held on May 19th, 2018.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the Hill Top Prep's Thrill on the Hill 5K on May 19, 2018.

2. Folding Stop Signs – During power outages at traffic light controlled intersections

Steve Chanenson has suggested folding stop signs for power outages in the Township. Public Works Field Leader Bill Cassidy states that this request holds many liability issues with the Township. Staff Traffic Committee states that no other complaints regarding this issue has been received by them. The Township already has an emergency plan in effect if street lights go out as a result of a loss of power. The folding stop signs are not required by the MUTD.

3. Parking concerns with Bryn Mawr Trust office building on Pembroke Avenue and surrounding streets

Staff Traffic Committee states the Codes Department met with the Bryn Mawr Trust and determined overflow parking was a temporary issue. Radnor parking authority

has removed the temporary no parking signs and no new complaints have been received.

4. Saint Katherine of Siena School is requesting to hold their annual 5K event on May 12, 2018 from 9am to 10am.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the Annual 5K event on May 12, 2018.

5. Kathy Agnew requests permission to hold the Annual 2018 Porch Fest

The Annual 2018 Porch Fest will take place on Saturday, September 15, 2018 from 11:45am-5pm. Rain date will be Saturday, September 22, 2018. Kathy Agnew requests to extend the Porch Fest to include up to the 400 block of Midland Avenue. She requests barricades, police and police car presence, and citizens police academy members to help assist with traffic. Staff Traffic Committee approves the request and this will go to the Board of Commissioners for final approval.

6. Commissioner John Nagle - Concern for truck traffic and speeding on Moore Avenue

Staff Traffic Committee states data indicates no speed issue on Moore Avenue. Recent truck activity on Moore Avenue was commercial asphalt truck company hired by Radnor Township. Staff Traffic Committee states Highway Patrol will continue to monitor truck traffic. Radnor Township Public Works Department is installing better signage to assist resident concerns.

7. Grace Smith of 250 N Aberdeen Ave requests a handicap parking space.

Ms. Smith sent email to Deputy Superintendent Chris Flanagan requesting handicap space. Highway Patrol Officer Pat Lacey did a site visit at this location. All documents have been obtained. Staff Traffic Committee approves the request for a handicap space in front of 250 N Aberdeen Avenue. Staff Traffic Committee stated that Ms. Smith is aware that this handicap space is available to the public and not primarily for her use. This will go before the Board of Commissioners for final approval.

8. Wheels of Wayne Road Closure - April 29, 2018

Staff Traffic Committee states the Wheels of Wayne road closure granted by PennDot.

9. Petition for Speed Bumps - Midland Avenue

Staff Traffic Committee states that this will be continued and discussed at the next Staff Traffic Committee Meeting of May 16, 2018 so that residents may attend.

### **OLD BUSINESS**

See attached spreadsheet for pending issues



# RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 301 Iven Ave., Wayne, PA 19087

## April 2018 Staff Traffic Status Report

Report provided on February 21, 2018 and has not come before Board yet; will follow up with Steve Norcini. Engineer	<ul> <li>10/18/2017 Ms. Lemmon reported a line of sight issue for the intersection.</li> </ul>	Kinterra Road & Church Rd Sight Distance Evaluation
April 18, 2018, PennDot and police met on site to discuss township options to review with Manager	S. Wayne Avenue traffic speed and traffic marker island design	S. Wayne Avenue
	Avenue.	
April 18th RPD RT Engineer met with state to review options	signed signal permit plan  Emergency pre-emption at the Fire Station on S. Wayne	N. and S. Wayne Avenue at Lancaster Avenue improvements
Continue discussion in 2018; intersection upgrades budgeted for 2018	$\supset$	
No updates as of April 18, 2018	12/20/2017 Commissioner Clark is interested in pursuing pedestrian improvements near intersection	Conestoga/S. Wayne/Brooke crosswalks and sidewalks
On hold until Park improvements occur. (Possible inclusion in Darby, Paoli, Multi-use trail)	10/18/2016 G&A redesign for pedestrian access on Sawmill Lane to be incorporated into Darby Paoli Multi-use Trail Project	Skunk Hollow Pedestrian Improvements
Status Update	Project Information	Project Name

### Radnor Township Police Staff Traffic Monthly Status Report

p Grant awarded, need follow up with Steve Norcini, Engeer.	Prepare DCED MTF grant for sidewalk, signal and curb ramp improvements; grant submission due late July, 2017	Eagle Rd & North Wayne Pedestrian Improvements DCED MTF
grant submitted March 30, 2018	Submit joint application for DCED MTF grant with Cabrini & Eastern for left turn lanes on King of Prussia Road at Eagle Road/Pine Tree Rd	King of Prussia Rd & Eagle Rd intersection improvements
In PennDot's hands; hoping for approval in a month	<ul> <li>DCED MTF grant awarded; construct signal and pedestrian improvements at intersection</li> </ul>	N. Wayne Ave/Poplar Ave/West Avenue Pedestrian Improvement Signal project
Documents sent on April 17, 2018 to Steve Norcini, Engineer; Steve to assign Milars; bid packet ready for advertisement; Construction to begin this summer	<ul> <li>RT 2017 Engineering Line Item Budget: \$300,000 to evaluate, design and construct signal improvements to include intersection left turn lanes</li> </ul>	Sproul Road and Conestoga Road Left turn signal improvements
April 10, 2018, manager held meeting and requested Ordinance be drafted; no one present to move forward	Strike issues	King of Prussia Bridge
o LMT is on board to help with this project; Proceed to move on agenda for BOC possibly in May	Staff Traffic Committee & Lower Merion Township discussions to expand study area to County Line Road corridor study	County Line Corridor Study (from Lancaster Avenue to Conestoga Road)
s PW will contact contractor to see when work can be completed	Painting of travel lanes to ensure organized travel as drivers approach Lancaster Avenue	Sugartown Road and Morris Road